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APPROVAL OF THE SECRETARY OF ENVIRONMENTAL AFFAIRS

OF A

DESIGNATION OF A DENSELY DEVELOPED AREA

PROJECT NAME


:
Weir Village – West Water Street

Densely Developed Area

DDA #




:
DDA-006

PROPONENT MUNICIPALITY
:
Taunton

PROJECT WATERSHED

:
Taunton River

DATE NOTICED IN MONITOR
:
July 10, 2002

Pursuant to the Massachusetts Wetlands Protection Act (MGL c.131 s.40 as amended by St. 1996 c.258) and MGL c.21A s.2, and the regulations governing the designation of Densely Developed Areas (301 CMR 10.00), I hereby approve the designation of a Densely Developed Area (DDA) in the municipality of Taunton, as described below.

The DDA comprises 23.59 acres along the western bank of the Taunton River in the Weir Village – West Water Street area of Taunton.  The northern extent of the DDA is the northern property boundary of the Robertson Factories lot (Ward 6, Plan 4, Block 10, Lot 8). The western boundary runs south along West Water Street, 200 feet parallel to the Taunton River. The southern boundary is the southern property boundary of Bay State Crucible Company (Ward 6, Plan 8, Block 35, Lot 2A). The eastern boundary runs along the bank of the Taunton River, except at Walker Park, where it runs along the boundary of the park and West Water Street. 

I find that the petition dated June 7, 2002 (including accompanying material dated May 2002), submitted by the City of Taunton, generally meets the designation standards found at 301 CMR 10.05.  In order to comply with the provisions of Section 10.05 (4), I have removed the 0.91 acre Walker Park from the proposed DDA, reducing the originally proposed 24.5 acre DDA to 23.59 acres. Approximately 69 percent of the DDA is industrial and commercial uses and 27 percent is vacant/formerly used for commercial, industrial, institutional or residential activity. 

In accordance with Section 10.03 of the Densely Developed Areas regulations, the extent of the Riverfront Area within the DDA shall be 25 feet rather than 200 feet away from the mean annual high-water line of the streams. The designation described above takes effect immediately.
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Comments Received:
R. Cohen, 7/29/02




P. Rogers, 7/22/02

